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MASS INTENTIONS    
 

Monday, October 31 Vigil of Solemnity of A ll Saints  
    5:00 pm  Rosary 
    5:30 pm  Gerhart Raff 
 

Tuesday, November 1  A ll Saints Day 
   7:00 am   Orville Blank 
   9:15 am   Deceased Members of Carl Kreinbihl Family 
   7:00 pm   Shirley Falls Klutts 
 

Wednesday, November 2  The Commemoration of A ll the 
Faithful Departed 
  7:00 am    Richard Marshall    

Thursday, November 3 W eekday  
   7:00 am    Kathleen J. Miller     

Friday, November 4 + Charles Borromeo, Bishop 
   5:00 pm   Rosary 
   5:30 pm   Jim Ross, Sr. 
 

Saturday, November 5  Vigil of Thirty-Second Sunday in 
Ordinary Time 
   5:00 pm   Stewart & Mark Nelson 
 

Sunday,  November 6 Thirty-Second Sunday in Ordinary 
Time  
   7:30 am   Parish 
   9:30 am   Rose & Joe Kleri 
 11:30 am   Louise Smith (anniversary) 
   2:00 pm  Bereavement Mass  -  Parish 
 
 

 LECTOR / COMMUNION MINISTER 
 

Saturday,  November 5 
  5:00  pm   L J Riedl, B Schartl D C&D Campbell, D Falquette, 
                   D&T Hipp, V Zack, M Joyce, D DeCenso           
 
Sunday,    November 6 
  7:30 am    L  M Hawkins, J Morvai D D Renie, B&L Danuloff 
                   B Marshall, M Collet, K Randall, J Porch 
 
 

 9:30 am    L D Forster, B Rader  D T Speelman, C Raff, F 
                  Schuster, R Sliney, M Meinzer, L Speelman, S  
                  Herlihy, J Brennan, T Etzwiler, C&R B Genter,  
                  I Cervinski, B Connolly, A Seiss 
                                                                                                                                                                                
11:30 am   L S Rizzo, C Staton D K Yockey, J Liston, C 
                  Becker, K Schreck, L Strauser, B Riley, J Wendling 
                  K Speck, A Randall, M Selby, S Rizzo 
                                                         

MASS SERVERS 
 

Saturday, November 5 
  5:00  pm  M Keller, S Keller, M Coontz 
 

Sunday,    November 6 
   7:30  am  M Givens, S Tridico, M Tridico 
   9:30  am  J Ambrose, S Ambrose, I Annis 
 11:30  am  G Dix, B Dix, A Pindel 
 
 

Counters:  Sunday, November 6 
K Groff, M Haller, K Tucker, C Pollman 
 
 
 
    
   
 

   

    
    This time of year the minds and 
imaginations of our young people turn 
to basically two things:  the oppor-
tunity to dress up in a costume of their 
own choosing and to acquire A LOT 
of candy!  “Beggars Night”, as it has 

been referred to, has become a tradition celebrated in 
most communities across the United States. 
 

   The original purpose and meaning behind the holiday 
has become virtually extinct as the traditions of “All 
Hallows Eve” have become, in a way, meaningless.   To 
some this is a relief, but when we ignore the original pur-
pose of the day- a time to celebrate the heroes of the past
- we miss an opportunity for self-growth. 
 

   One of the most beautiful things about Catholicism is 
that it is not just a linear journey- we are called to look to 
the past, to the martyrs and virgins, the doctors and mis-
sionaries who went before us.  We are called to look to 
those men and women who lived out their baptismal 
calls to holiness- in perfect and imperfect ways- to un-
derstand our own journey towards God’s kingdom.   On 
the eve of All Saint’s Day and All Soul’s Day, we are 
most especially reminded that the path towards God is 
not always an easy one,  but that with eyes of faith and 
hearts abounding with the Spirit we will someday be 
able to reach that goal. 
 

   Consider sharing with your family, your children, the 
stories of some of the saints.  Choose some of your fa-
vorite ones to share and look up some that you may not 
be as familiar with.   Inundate yourself with the fantastic 
stories of lives of grace, and rejuvenate yourself to the 
path of holiness that all those who walked before you 
took.  
 
 

Elizabeth Wurm 
 

Director of Religious Education & Youth Minister 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    A senior citizen from our parish would like a ride to the 
11:30 Mass each Sunday.  She lives by People’s Hospital on 
Park Avenue East. 
    She uses a roller walker which is rather large.  She would 
need assistance getting into your car (or van).   
   If you can help, please call the Parish Center office for 
more information.  Thank you. 
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Please Pray for the Sick of our Parish  

 

     Don Blank, Aaron Blank, Andy Taracko, Rose 
Mary Lang-Martin, Gwen Yockey, Anonymous (A 
private intention), MaKaya Butler, Helen Green, 
Mary Ann Gibson, Nancy Stanton, Dina Riley, Hel-
en Philpott,   Corbin Adams,  Sally Linn, Nick and 
Hilda Schemine,  Gail Oxendine,  Tom Monza, 

Ashton Woodrow, Cindy Lassen, Darlene Schmidt,  Beverly 
Strauser, Amy Sanchez, Mike Payton, Harley Steggall, Kath-
leen  Patterson, Sue Judson, Beth Weiland, Paul “Gene” Lud-
wig, Pat Colarosa, Krista Marshall, Mildred Corbin, Joanne 
Glowe, Ed Voytko, Louis Baldasare, David Donley, Andrew 
Judson, Bobbi Minard, Mary Lou Moritz, Laura Demarest 
 

Names will only be listed for 4 weeks.  If you wish to have 
your name appear an additional 4 week period, contact the 
Parish Center at 419-524-2572. 

 

PRISON MINISTRY CORNER 
 
     Thank you to all who pray daily for our in-
carcerated brothers and sisters.  We especially 
appreciate your thoughts and prayers for our 
brothers at RiCI and the interest many of you 
show.  The re-integration unit at RiCI sends 

their gratitude for all the yarn and plastic bags you’ve donated.  
Please keep them coming!  The yarn is used for blankets and 
toys for hospitals and domestic violence shelters; the plastic 
bags are woven into incredibly strong mats for the homeless.  
Leave your items in the Parish Center office marked “Prison” 
or “Lynne.”  Thank you! 

 

  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

“Spiritual Adoption” 
 

Prayers, Prayers and more Prayers.  Those of you who have 
prayed the Spiritual Adoption Prayer have helped me to live to 
my seventh month of growing in my mother’s womb instead of 
being aborted.  Thank You.  Thank you so much!  The posters 
of my development are on the church bulletin boards.  Check 
them out and you will see that I am really a “HUMAN BE-
ING.”  God bless all who are doing the Spiritual Adoption 
Prayer.   

In God’s Arms…   Joseph John Studer                                  

                                                                              Allan E. Ball                                  

                                                                             Rose Tomits 

Weekly Sunday Collection: $15,207 

Total Sunday Collection To Date: $266,087 

Total Budgeted Sunday Collection To Date: $265,504 

Total Sunday Collection Surplus/(Deficit): $583. 

  

Weekly School Collection: $3,208 

Total School Collection To Date: $50,651 

Total Budgeted School Collection To Date: $64,615 

Total School Collection Surplus/(Deficit): ($13,964) 

Week of  
10/15/2016 - 10/21/2016 

 

PRAYER FOR THE  NATIONAL ELECTION 
 

     Lord God, as the election approaches, we 
seek to better understand the issues and con-
cerns that confront our city, state and country, 
and how the Gospel compels us to respond as 
faithful citizens in our community.   

   We ask for eyes that are free from blindness so that we might 
see each other as brothers and sisters, one and equal in dignity, 
especially those who are victims of abuse and violence, deceit 
and poverty.   

   We ask for ears that will hear the cries of children unborn and 
those abandoned and men and women oppressed because of 
race or creed, religion or gender.  

   We ask for minds and hearts that are open to hearing the 
voice of leaders who will bring us closer to your Kingdom.   

   We pray for discernment so that we may choose leaders who 
hear your Word, live your love, and keep in the ways of your 
truth as they follow in the steps of Jesus and his Apostles and 
guide us to your Kingdom of justice and peace.  

   We ask this in the name of your Son Jesus Christ and through 
the power of the Holy Spirit.  

Amen. 
    

     The St. Peter Liturgy Committee and the North Central 
Ohio Vocations Club would like to acknowledge the fol-
lowing families for taking part in the Traveling Cross Pro-
gram during the month of October:  Tom & Darla Hipp, 
Bill & Lori Danuloff, Terry & Mary Rennpage, Dr. Uchenna 
& Oge Ezike, Joe & Jennifer Mink, Bryan & Pam Taylor, Don 
& Kathy Yockey, Anne Seiss, Thomas & Jennifer Staab, Chris-
tine & Dennis Campbell, Rick & Tracy Gasper, Paul & Katy 
Wehinger, Donna Darnell, James & Rosemary Quitter, Lisa 
Simmons, Donna Dreskler and Chris Byrne.        

    Your time and prayers are greatly appreciated!  Thank you! 

There will be no  
Feed the Needy in the month of November  

as work on the boiler system continues. 

Adult Faith Enrichment 
 

Please contact Lynne at the Parish Center if you would like  
to join us Wednesdays at 10:00 a.m. or 6:30 p.m. for  
Oremus - A Guide to Catholic Prayer DVD series.   
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 Wappner Funeral Home 
 

Mansfield — 419-522-5211 
Ontario — 419-529-2323 

Total Pledged $2,508,895.00 
Amount needed to reach 
challenge goal: 

$491,105.00 

Payments to Date: $1,077,857.00 

 

Capital Campaign  
Financial Update 

 

As of October 10, 2016: 

   SCHOOL NEWS 

 

St. Peter’s School 2016-2017 
SCHOOL ENROLLMENT NEW 

 

VISIT OUR SCHOOL ANY DAY WITH APPOINTMENT 
 

   We know it is early in a new school year and we hope every-
one has settled in nicely to the daily routine at your 
school.  Parents, if you are considering St. Peter’s School for 
your child's education  in the future, you are invited to spend 
part of a school day here at St. Peter's with your child to experi-
ence all the activities and classroom instruction that take place.  

   Please call the school administrators to arrange a visit that is 
convenient for you and your child.  

Mrs. Ashley Rastorfer-Montessori Director 419-524-3351; 
Mrs. Madalyn Bauer-Elementary Principal 419-524 3351;  

Mr. Mike Wasiniak-High School & Jr. Hi Principal 419-524-
0979. 

  St. Peter's School admits students of any race, color, national 
and ethnic origin to all rights, privileges, programs, and activi-
ties generally accorded or made available to students at the 
school. It does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, na-
tional and ethnic origin in administration of its educational pol-
icies, admissions policies, scholarship and loan programs, and 
athletic and other school-administered programs.  

October 29/30 Emergency Collection Called For To  
Support Hurricane Matthew Recovery Efforts  

 

    Catholic Charities Diocese of Toledo joins those praying for 
those who perished and upwards of 100,000 people estimated 
to be homeless after the devastating flooding in eastern North 
Carolina, alone. With damage assessments still underway and 
floodwaters yet to recede in some areas, the storm’s damage in 
the United States currently stands at $11.5 billion.       

   Archbishop Joseph E. Kurtz of Louisville, president of the 
United States Conference of Catholic Bishops, has called for an 
emergency collection to support humanitarian efforts and to 
provide pastoral and rebuilding support to impacted areas. “In 
times of tragedy, the Church is always a primary source of 
healing and peace. As a people of God, let us come to their 
aid,” Archbishop Kurtz says. “I encourage Catholics across the 
United States to respond generously.       

    The power of our prayer and material support is urgently 
needed to help rebuild lives and provide humanitarian sup-
port—food, shelter and medical care—in the difficult days 
ahead.” Bishop Daniel Thomas has accepted Archbishop 
Kurtz’s request to undertake this special collection. The faithful 
of the Diocese of Toledo are asked to contribute to this  special   
collection,  which  will   take   place    during   the weekend 
Masses  celebrated  on October 29 and 30.       

    100 percent of all donations received will be sent directly to 
sister Catholic Charities agencies in impacted areas. Individu-
als writing checks should make them out to “Catholic Charities 
Diocese of Toledo – Hurricane Matthew Recovery.” 
Checks may be placed in the parish collection or may be 
mailed directly to Catholic Charities Diocese of Toledo, 1933 
Spielbusch Avenue, Toledo, OH 43604.  
 

     God bless you for your generosity.  

 

  KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 
 ANNUAL “FEATHER PARTY” For Adults 
 

        Friday, November 18, 2016 -7:00 p.m. 
                         $8.00 per ticket 
Mansfield Knights of Columbus Council #687 
   1114 Park Avenue West Mansfield, Ohio 

 
    Delicious food, soft drinks, adult beverages, loads of fun and 
21 turkeys to be raffled off!  This will be the most fun you’ll 
have all year!   
    See a Knight to get a ticket or call Rik (614-270-0482), Dave 
(419-571-0800), Terry (567-560-1389), Larry (419-543-6952) 
or Mike (419-543-3080.)  

 

 
Disney’s High School Musical at St. Peter’s! 

 
    We're all in this together in Disney Channel's smash hit 
musical featuring the students of East High. 
 
    It's the first day after winter break at East High. The Jocks, 
Brainiacs, Thespians and Skater Dudes find their cliques, 
recount their vacations and look forward to the new year. 
Basketball team captain and resident jock, Troy, discovers 
that the brainy Gabriella, a girl he met singing karaoke on his 
ski trip, has just enrolled at East High. They cause an up-
heaval when they decide to audition for the high school mu-
sical that is being led by Ms. Darbus. Although many stu-
dents resent the threat posed to the "status quo," Troy and 
Gabriella's alliance might just open the door for others to 
shine as well. 
 
    Directed by Beth Clark (Class of 2015); Choreography by 
Mr. Deon Taylor; Produced by Jim Cox. 
 
    Coming to the St. Peter’s Stage November 11 & 12 (7:00 
p.m.) and November 13 (3:00 p.m).  Staged in the St. Peter’s 
High School Auditorium. Tickets are $8 – doors open ½ hour 
early.  Call 419-524-2572 with questions. 
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     Jubilee Year of Mercy 
 

          Thirty-First Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 

     Last Sunday’s Gospel gave us a tax collec-
tor’s beautiful prayer to take with us from this 
Jubilee Year of Mercy. Today, another tax col-
lector’s encounter with Jesus offers a comforting 
memory to cherish, but also a challenging mis-
sion to embrace. Zacchaeus’ short stature (see 

Luke 19:3) matched how contemptible, socially and spiritually, 
Zacchaeus’ religious acquaintances considered tax collectors to 
be. Jesus counters that judgment with mercy. Radical sin meets 
unmerited grace. God seeks and finds the lost; a sinner’s home 
becomes salvation’s house. The sinner “quickly” welcomes 
salvation “with joy” (19:6), while the righteous grumble 
judgmentally at God’s mercy. Mercy challenges us, too. Like 
Zacchaeus, we have been sought and found by Jesus, called by 
name to welcome Jesus into our heart’s home. Therefore, we 
must go forth from this Jubilee Y ear of Mercy as “missionaries 
of mercy,” seeking our fellow sinners with Jesus, receiving 
them with joy (see 19:6) as cherished brothers and sisters, and 
joyfully offering our judgment-free hospitality as Jesus’ own 
“Welcome home!” 
 
—Peter Scagnelli, Copyright © J. S. Paluch Co., Inc. 

 

BLUE BARRELS:  
November  12 & 13 

  RECYCLING 
   November 11, 2016 

       Franciscan Activity Center parking lot.   
   10-11 am / 2-4 pm 

 

IMPORTANT:  Please honor these drop off times.  Do NOT 
leave your recyclables on the sidewalks or curbs. Thank you. 

MaMa Lucci’s Café 
 

   Authentic Italian Spaghetti with 
salad, Texas Toast, Desert and drink 
at St. Mary’s of the Snow’s Cafete-
ria, 1630 Ashland Rd., Mansfield,  
 

    This takes place on November 5, 
2016.  Serving starts at 4:00 p.m.  Cost for this all-you-can-eat 
dinner is only $8.00 for adults and $4.00 for children. Kids 
under three are free.  The public is invited. Bring your friends!   
This is a fundraiser for St. Mary’s School by Rosary Altar So-
ciety.  We hope to see you there! 

    Parishioners and students of 
Saint Peter's are planning to 
go to Washington D.C. this 
January to work towards end-
ing abortion and protecting 
life from the moment of con-
ception to natural death.    

   The  journey begins on Thursday, January 26 to Sunday, Jan-
uary 29.  We will be traveling by coach and there is, in addition 
to the March itself, a day of sight seeing available.    

     If you are an adult or high school student who is interested 
in attending please contact Elizabeth Wurm at 
wurm.elizabeth@myspartans.org before November 15th.   If 
you are younger than a high school student and are interested in 
attending you must have an adult accompany you. 

 

 

   The United States Conference of Catholic Bishops 
(USCCB) approved a special triennial collection for the 
Archdiocese for the Military Services, USA (AMS) in No-
vember 2012. The fir st National Collection for  the AMS 
was timed to coincide with Veterans Day November 2013 and 
raised more that $8,239,000.   
   The Second National Collection for the AMS will be taken in 
dioceses and parishes across the country on November 5-6, 
2016.    Please mark your envelope if you would like to donate.  

 

Psalm Bible Study 
 

     We hear the Psalms read or sung at every Mass 
between the first and second readings, but do we 
understand their significance?   
     The Psalms are at the heart of the Bible.  They 
are prayers from God that help us learn to pray.  The 

Holy Spirit inspired them.  Israel sang them.  Christ himself 
prayed them, as did our blessed Mother.  Their words captivate 
the imagination and draw us into a deeply personal encounter 
with God.  Discover a rich school of prayer for all life's circum-
stances.   
     Join us for Psalms:  The School of Prayer beginning January 
12, 2017 and continuing every Thursday for eleven weeks un-
til March 23, 2017.  We meet in Assisi Hall from 7:00 pm - 8:30 
pm.  For more information and to register for the workbook, 
call Kelly Cropp at 419-884-8151.  

     

Collect Sunny D Labels for Free Books  
for our Elementary Students!         

     SunnyD is giving away 20 free books for 
20 UPC labels from eligible SunnyD and Fruit 
H20 products until the end of November.        

     Drop off your labels to the Parish Center or to St. Peter’s 
Elementary school as soon as you can so we can take ad-
vantage of this  generous offer! Call Lisa Salyers (419-524-
3351)if you have any questions. 

 November 2016  
   We want to recognize and say a special prayer 
for the 281 parishioners celebrating birthdays in 
the month of November especially the 14 people 
who are 85 and above:  Martha Kondos, Evelyn 
Twardzik, Sr. Paula Bingert, Bertha Glorioso, Jen-
nie Reale, Giselle Sgambellone, Margaret Soulen, 
Bill Spognardi, Patricia Bubash, Ross Frisbee, 

Betty Finlayson, Richard Dropsey, Dolores Fancher, and Sr. 
Angie Hoffman.  May God continue to shower his blessings 
upon you.  If you are above 85 and we missed your birthday 
this month, please let us know. 

   In preparation for the 100th anniversary of the 
apparitions of Our Lady of Fatima in 2017, St. Pe-
ter’s Liturgy Committee is handing out Our Lady of 
Fatima holy cards after each Mass this weekend. 
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Plymouth St. Joseph Catholic Church, 117 Sandusky Street, Plymouth, Ohio is hosting their Annual Turkey and Roast Beef 
Dinner.  Sunday, November 6, 2016 – 11:00 am – 2:00 pm    Menu:  Turkey or roast beef, dressing, mashed potatoes, green beans, 
dessert and beverage. Adults:  $9.00  Children ages 6-12 $4.00.  Kids under the age of six eat free.  Call 419-687-4611 for more in-
formation. 
 
CATHOLIC WOMENS CLUB: The next luncheon will be Wednesday November 9, 2016.  It will start with the Luncheon at 
Ontario Event Center at the Brown Derby at 12:00 noon. All Catholic Women in the St Juan Diego Deanery are invited. If you are 
new, we encourage you to join us and get to know the Catholic women in the area. Please call Sharon Houseworth at 419-347-1631 
or 419-545-2242 or Christine Campbell at 419-522-2042. Reservations must be made by November 4, 2016 before noon. 
   
You are Invited! An evening of information and conversation on the rising problem of Heroin and Drug Abuse in Ohio.  Pre-
sented by: Nathaniel Garrett, Willard High School Senior Project; Officer Brian Slone, Willard City Police Department & Guest 
Speaker Mr. Matthew Botbyl, a former heroin addict - November 16, 2016, Prevention Fair @ 6:30 PM St Francis Xavier School 
Gymnasium (Fr. Nardecchia Hall),  Guest Speaker @ 7:15 PM St Francis Xavier Church 25 W. Perry St Willard, Ohio.  For more 
information call Willard High School at 419-935-0181. 
 
You are invited to join Fr. Stephen Schroeder and Deacon Ronald Plenzer  on an elite tour:  Trip Name: 100th Anniversary of 
the Apparitions at Fatima. Dates: Oct 07-15, 2017 Cost: $4,200.00 This elite tour includes airfare, 4/5 star accommodations, taxes, 
tips, fees, tour guide fees, entrance costs, transportation, breakfast, and dinners.  Places you’ll visit: Lisbon, Fatima, Santarem  This 
all-inclusive trip is being arranged by Pro Catholic Tours. Please register through their website, www.procatholictours.com or by 
calling Customer Service at 769-220-2702. 

St. Peter’s Annual Craft Show/Christmas Classic:  Saturday, December 3, 2016 9:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m.:  Tables for  the craft 
show can be reserved by completing a form available at the Parish Center office.  Each table is 6 feet long and costs $25.00. No elec-
tric will be available this year.  This year the craft tables will be in the school hallway leading to the cafeteria where all the activities 
will be.  For more information, please call Mary Rennpage at 419-524-8162 or email her at terryrennpag@earthlink.net.  
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TODAY’S READINGS: 
 

First Reading — The Lඈඋൽ is a God of justice who 
hears the cry of the oppressed, the orphan, the widow, the 
lowly (Sirach 35:12-14, 16-18). 
Psalm — The Lord hears the cry of the poor (Psalm 34). 
Second Reading — The crown of righteousness awaits 
me (2 Timothy 4:6-8, 16-18). 
Gospel — The tax collector stood at a distance, beat his 
breast, and prayed, “O God, be merciful to me, a sin-
ner” (Luke 18:9-14). 
The English translation of the Psalm Responses from Lectionary for Mass © 1969, 1981, 1997, Interna-
tional Commission on English in the Liturgy Corporation. All rights reserved. 

READINGS FOR THE WEEK: 
 

Monday: Eph 4:32 — 5:8; Ps 1:1-4, 6; Lk 13:10-17 
Tuesday: Eph 5:21-33 or 5:2a, 25-33; Ps 128:1-5;  
 Lk 13:18-21 
Wednesday: Eph 6:1-9; Ps 145:10-14; Lk 13:22-30 
Thursday: Eph 6:10-20; Ps 144:1b, 2, 9-10; Lk 13:31-35 
Friday: Eph 2:19-22; Ps 19:2-5; Lk 6:12-16 
Saturday: Phil 1:18b-26; Ps 42:2, 3, 5cdef;  
 Lk 14:1, 7-11 
Sunday: Wis 11:22 — 12:2; Ps 145:1-2, 8-11, 13-14;  
 2 Thes 1:11 — 2:2; Lk 19:1-10 

     2016 Catholic Campaign for Human  
Development Annual Collection Please  

support the Catholic Campaign for Human  
Development (CCHD) collection scheduled for  

November 19 and 20 this year!       

     Since 1970, CCHD has provided national and local 
grants to help make long-term changes in poor communi-
ties across the United States. Its focus on the root causes 
of poverty complements the emergency response of direct
-service agencies. For more information, contact Nick 
Lyster, Justice Ministry Coordinator, Catholic Charities 
Diocese of Toledo at 419-214-4958 or 800-926-8277, ext. 
4958 (if outside the Toledo area) or email him at nlys-
ter@toledodiocese.org.  

NO COMPARISONS 
 How many times have we read or heard about someone who’s gotten into trouble—maybe 
even fired from a job—because of a brush with the law? While our “Christian” minds tell us to 
be sorry and even pray for the person, a little voice inside our heads may also be saying, “I’m 
glad I would never do anything like that.” 
 And perhaps we wouldn’t. But are there some things we do that are still not pleasing in 
God’s eyes? Today’s readings caution us not to look so intently at someone else’s wrongdoing 
that we overlook our own weaknesses and shortcomings. When we measure ourselves against 
the worst people we can think of, we come out looking pretty good. There is a danger, howev-
er, in using someone else’s behavior as a way of reflecting our own goodness. 
Copyright © J. S. Paluch Co. 
 
TREASURES FROM OUR TRADITION 
 Imagine the frustration of bishops who work strenuously over their ad limina reports, directing study committees, 
assembling data, honing the texts, traveling to Rome “to the threshold,” only to have it all collapse into a fifteen-minute 
group meeting with the pope. More than a few have grumbled at the weight of this “treasure” from our tradition, yet 
from the pope’s vantage point, they are essential to his ministry. 
 Pope John Paul II recalled his own experience as the Bishop of Kraków, visiting with Pope Paul VI in the late 1960s 
and early 1970s. The memory of those individual visits caused him to strengthen the format, assuring each of the 
world’s 2,744 bishops a privileged fifteen private minutes with the pope every five years. If you wonder what the pope 
does all day, the thought of dealing with five hundred bishops a year and reading their detailed reports on diocesan life 
should help fill up the calendar. Pope John Paul II used to say that he approached each individual meeting with the per-
sonal goal of learning something new about the Church, and his lively interest made the visits immensely worthwhile. 
The content of the private meetings remains under a privilege of secrecy, or as Cardinal Theodore McCarrick once said, 
“You’re only supposed to quote the pope if he tells a joke.” 
—Rev. James Field, Copyright © J. S. Paluch Co. 

   The Church celebrates the end of each 
liturgical year with the Solemnity of Our 
Lord Jesus Christ, King of the Universe.         

      This year it is the weekend of November 19 
and 20, the weekend before Thanksgiving.  

After the 11:30 Mass on that Sunday, we will have Eucha-
ristic Adoration until 5:00 p.m.  Then we will conclude with 
Evening Prayer and Benediction.  All individuals and fami-
lies are asked to consider spending a half hour in prayer before 
the Blessed Sacrament.  Please  sign up on one of the sheets on 
the bulletin boards at the church entrances.  Consider introduc-
ing your children to this prayer form. 

ALWAYS FAITHFUL 
 Whether you like it or not, you will always grow 
apart from human beings. Christ is faithful and always 
with you. 

   The Children’s Liturgy of the Word 
program is still on hold until construc-
tion associated with the new boiler in 
the church basement is complete.   
    The resource handouts for each week-
end are on the communion rail in front of 

Mary’s altar.  Children in kindergarten through fourth grade are 
invited to take one each week. 



 

 

# 776400    1200 bulletins 
please 
St. Peter Church 
104 W First Street 
Mansfield, OH 44902-2199 
 
419-524-2572 
Attn: Claudia/Cindy 
 


